
October 2008

Darji Mitra Mandal of the UK DMMUK

Limited by guarantee no: 2913733 Registered charity no: 1036109

To help raise awareness of the Mandal we want to hear your news - matrimonial, births, achievements.  
To give us your feedback and receive new issues regularly, please send your details by email to bharat.t.tailor@bt.com

The Darji Voice is published twice a year and is distributed to the community throughout UK.

Dear Members,
It is the time for festive celebrations. The DMMUK team would like to wish you all a Happy Diwali and  
prosperous New Year.

This year for the first time we have come up with special Diwali edition of Darji Voice. This publication is 
absolutely free to all members but your support to keep it alive can only help us to improve in providing the 
community news. We urge you all to help us by advertising your business, memorials, birthdays, diwali  
greeting messages. 

Lots of us receive Darji Sevak from India but our youths who are born here neither read nor take any interest 
in it. That is why it is important to get community news and views to our youths through our own publication, 
Darji Voice.

It is our duty to encourage the youths of today to take active role in our community. The only way forward 
is to communicate and ensure our community news is spread to all our members. We want to ensure that  
all members especially the youth actively keep abreast of our progress as a community and be proud of  
and participate actively in our activities. We are a vibrant community who all want our youth to grow into  
successful individuals with a rich heritage and a good cultural and religious grounding. That is why we feel  
the Darji Voice is an important communication tool. We urge parents and grand parents to support our cause 
by actively advertising in Darji Voice. Once again happy Diwali and best wishes for coming year.

DMM UK team

Happy Diwali

Diwali Greetings and a Happy New Year from DMMUK



DMMUK would like to thank the following:

•	  Mr Chandrakantbhai & Mrs Kunjuben Patel of Ashirwad 
Wedding Services for the back drop and decoration at the 
entrance. They have provided us their services free of 
charge for the last two years.

•  Mr J.Shah of Unitrade Wholesale (UK) Ltd for water  
& snacks.

•  All committee members & families for their hard work in 
making this another great event for the DMMUK

•  All Volunteers for helping to make the Navratri nights  
successful

60+ Get together
This year’s 60+ Get together was a great success with over 
150 attendees. Our senior community members enjoyed  
a great afternoon together remembering past events of  
DMMUK whilst relishing a delicious meal. Members over  
the age of 75 were given a special honour by Committee 
members who presented them with shawls. A lot of hard 
work was put in by the committee to make this event a  
success. The Mandal would like to thank all who donated 
towards the event and the new banqueting chairs.

Seaside Coach Trip
The DMMUK had a successful annual seaside trip. This year 
we went to Southsea, Portsmouth. Despite being on  
Janmasthami the demand for places was great. Although 
there were all the signs of bad weather during the week, 
we enjoyed glorious sunshine throughout the day. Children 
enjoyed the beach and rides at the funfair whilst the adults 
visited the open market and the beach.

We were lucky to have been at the seaside during the Kite 
Festival and enjoyed seeing kites of various shapes and sizes. 
If you missed out on all the fun this year look out for next 
year’s trip.

Mela
Now held for three consecutive years this event has become 
an annual function. Attended by many, the Mela had it all for 
young and old, with hot sizzling BBQ, games, rodeo, bouncy 
castle and a variety of stalls. Fire and Ice captivated the  
attention with their exclusive preview.

Friday Club Rules the Heart
What used to be a small gathering on first Friday of every 
month, is now so immensely popular that vast number of 
people have taken Friday Club in their hearts; not only for  
delicious food but for all the entertainment of Bingo,  
Quizzes, Antakshri etc.

We introduced the ‘Theme Nites’ with great success. The  
Caribbean Nite had Curry Goat, Jerk chicken; Chinese Nite 
with Singapore noodles, chow mein, with entertainment 
provided by Chinese dancers. 4th of July we had American 
Theme Nite with burgers, chicken wings, Bollywood Nite  
with Music Masti and Bollywood quiz.

Our next Friday Club will be on 7th November with Mexican 
Nite. We request our members to book in advance so that  
we can cater accordingly. All family and friends are welcome.

Hall Improvements. 
We have continued our focus on our hall. Since completing 
the installation of our sound proof doors we have made the 
following improvements:

•	 Painted internal walls and ceiling of hall. 

•	 	We have converted the store room into a functional office 
for use during wedding registry service. 

•	 Installed a land line and a wireless broadband. Please  
 note our new telephone number at the Darji Pavilion is  
 0845 6009 600

•	 	350 new banqueting chairs have been chosen and ordered, 
costing approximately £8000. We are looking for sponsors 
at £30 per chair. Each chair will have its donors name plate 
inscribed on it. Sponsorship is limited to a maximum of 5 
chairs per person in order to enable a greater number of 
community members to donate. We have nearly 200 chairs 
sponsored so far. 

•	 	We are now looking to have curtains installed, costing 
about £5000

Membership
A quick update on the Membership cards which we started 
last year. At the recent Darji Mela we took digital photos,  
and produced about 85 cards for the Life or Annual  
membership for those present. There has been a great  
interest in the Membership cards this year and this evident 
by the number of members (including children) who come 
forward and requested their cards. 

If you are a Life member, but still don’t have a Membership 
card, please forward a digital photo with your name & address 
to Mahesh Chikhlia mahesh@chikhlia.co.uk

If you are currently not a member we would encourage you 
to support the DMMUK by becoming a member. The current 
fees are 7 for Annual Member & 101 for Life Member - again 
please contact Mahesh Chikhlia. 

Reminder - Annual Membership runs from 1st of April to 
31st of March each year.

Directory
Since we printed the Darji directory back in 2006, a number of 
families have either moved or changed their contact details. 

Please send any changes to Mahesh Chikhlia  
mahesh@chikhlia.co.uk

Community News

Navratri 2008 
Navratri 2008 was another great success; we processed some  
600 season passes before the first night. With our improved  
database we were better placed to use the latest  
technology to process the tickets.

This year we purchased a new Mandir, which was the centre of 
attraction. With the freshly painted hall, the setting looked  
impressive. There were also increased parking available for the 
guests attending the Navratri nights.

Yet again this year we saw an increase in the number of Darji  
youth taking part in the Navratri festival at our hall. This is  
encouraging as these young people are our future, and  
hopefully they will continue these festivals in the years to come.

The venue was so popular that we had many people from other 
Hindu communities coming to celebrate this great festival.  
They appreciated the fact that the Darji community was open  
to others and enjoyed the Garbas, Dandiyas and the atmosphere 
during Navratri. Their contribution in terms of ticket sales was 
much valued.















Leicester Mandal’s New Committee
Following a recent election the new committee of Leicester 
Mandal is as follows:

President: Satishbhai Topiwala  
Vice President: Rajubhai Motiram  
Treasurer: Jayshreeben Kanti

Committee :
Vinodbhai Purshottambhai  
Bipinbhai Dalal  
Manojbhai Tailor  
Babubhai Ragha 
Manojbhai Tailor  
Hemendrabhai Kanti  
Pradeepbhai Balwantrai 

DMMUK would like to congratulate the new committee on 
their election and would like to work together to achieve the 
common goal of serving the community.

East London Darjis in Spain
East London Darjis organised yet another successful coach 
trip, this time to Marbella in Spain. On Route we visited the 
famous St Mary’s Church in Lourdes, France, well known for 
its holy water, beautiful church and attractive sites. Beautiful 
beaches, Aqualand, animal safari, flamingo stage show, city 
tour and shopping places were all part of a fun filled itinerary. 
Homebound we visited Bordeaux and Calais in France. It was 
a truly wonderful holiday.

London to Brighton on their bikes for charity the Team Fun 
collected £1000 for The British Heart Foundation. Team of 9 
(from left) Andy May, Priya Chima, Sameet Tailor, Matthew 
Seward, Monica Seward-Tailor, Ashley, Iain Leary and Jay 
Tailor paddled from London to Brighton on 15th June 08.

Obituaries
Since the last publication of Darji Voice in May 2008, the DMM of UK was informed of the passing away of the following  
community members. The DMM of UK sends their condolences and sympathies to their families

Name Date Passed Away

Mr Nagindas Sukhlal Tailor of Finchley, London 6th June 2008 

Mr Natubhai Lallubhai Tailor of Farnham, Surrey 3rd July 2008 

Mr Kantilal Dayaram of Edmonton, London 15th July 2008 

Mr Arvindbhai Ambaram Tailor of Forest Gate, London 25th July 2008 

Mrs Nirmalaben Subhashchandra Tailor of Northholt, Middlesex 15th August 2008

Mr Khandubhai Darji of Oadby, Leicester 7th September 2008

Mr Motiram Jinabhai Tailor of Leicester 14th September 2008

Mrs Chanchalben Naginbhai Tailor of Leicester 14th September 2008

If you would like the name of your beloved family member to be included in the Darji Voice, please forward all the details to 
Thakorbhai Bhagat thakor333@yahoo.co.uk. This is open to all the members of the Darji community in the UK. If you wish  
to place memorials in the future issues, please contact Thakorbhai Bhagat for details.

Dineshbhai Tailor 
Sunny Pradeepbhai  
Kishan Pradeepbhai  
Bharatbhai Naranbhai  
Anilbhai Bulsara 
Rekhaben Ramanbhai  
Chanchalben Bhoraj

Forthcoming Events
Diwali / New Year gathering Bring a Dish at  
the Pavilion 
1st November 2008 Saturday. 7.30 pm onwards

Friday Club 
7th November 2008 Friday. Mexican Night

Fire ‘N’ Ice Fashion Show and Dance 
29th November 2008 Saturday. For Tickets contact  
Vinod Tailor on 07956 413 166

Children’s Xmas Party 
13th December 2008. Please fill in the enclosed form  
if you want your child to attend

New Year’s Eve 
31st December 2008. With DJ Dubz

Darji Mitra Mandal’s Matrimonial Event 2009. All those 
interested in attending should make enquiries via email 
to vintailor@btinternet.com


